                                                                                                                              [image: image1.png]



Swimbridge Parish Council
MEETING OF SWIMBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL
TUESDAY 14th AUGUST 2018 at 7.30 PM   SWIMBRIDGE JUBILEE HALL
MINUTES
Public Session 
No news on Tree Beech. 
Guest Speakers
Cllr Luggar reported that North Devon Council has had a good audit report.  He also reported that the Council has appointed a Consultant to propose a vision for the development of Barnstaple.
Cllr Edgell reported that grants are available for capital projects ‘Invest in Devon’.  Also County Councillor Community grant funding and  Communities Together funding is still  available. 
2018.48
Apologies and attendance
Apologies received from Cllr Lane.  In attendance Cllrs Dodd, Wadsworth, Skinner, Knill, Newnham and Wright, County Cllr Edgell and District Cllr Luggar.


2018.49
Declarations of Interest - None
`


2018.50
Minutes of previous meeting – these were agreed and signed
2018.51
Correspondence



Bev Triggs – Advocate Scheme - noted
Town and Parish Council Websites – compliance issues – It was agreed that we should accept the quotation for upgrading the website to make it legally compliant.  LW will ask them to make the relevant changes.  This will cost £120.
Tour of Britain Information and resources – this has been circulated. Cllr Wadsworth has produced a leaflet outlining all the events planned which will be delivered to all households with the newsletter.  It was agreed that expenses will be met by this Council.  This will include refreshments, colouring materials, t-shirts and photocopying.
2018.52
Committee Reports 
1. Planning
2. Finance 
3. Community Engagement/Glebe Field.  A meeting has been held to discuss  minor modifications made to the plans.
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2018.53
Payments for approval :



Clerks Salary




£160.72 




J J Bins





£34.66  



J Snooks (Auditor)



£200.00



David Wilson




£1200.00




A&M Contractors



£315.00



Parish Council Websites (Hosting)

£120.00


2018.54
Matters for further discussion

Tenders for grass cutting – all agreed that the current contract should be terminated in November, and that a new contract will commence next spring.  Cllr Wadsworth will organise tender applications.
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